
City	of	South	Daytona	
Department	of	Public	Works	
1770	Segrave	Street		South	Daytona,	FL	32121			386/322‐3080		

Continuing Commitment to Excellence 

MEMORANDUM 

To: James L. Gillis Jr., City Manager 

From:  Brian Peek, PE, Public Works Director 

Re: Atlas Copco Pump Purchase Request Through Hydra Services Inc. 

Date: September 21, 2021

In the ending month of Fiscal Year of 2020-2021, Public Works was able to merge 
remaining values from line-item accounts in our Water and Sewer funds. The total allowed 
for us to make a purchase we did not think would be possible. In the following year, 
multiple lift stations are scheduled for replacement. In some cases, these stations may 
require bypassing of sewage around the station. Our current pumps are 6 and 8-inch 
which is larger than necessary to do this work. This coupled with the age of the equipment 
makes them unideal for this application. Therefore, in preparation for this work, we intend 
to use the remaining funds in this account to purchase a 4-inch mobile pump. This pump is 
better suited to handle the flow of these coming jobs and includes a semi-open impeller 
which deters ragging, a common issue with sewer applications. This product had the 
quickest estimated delivery, can be purchased through our cooperative purchasing 
agreement on the Sourcewell contract, and has been physically reviewed by myself and 
our team during a demonstration visit by Hydra Services Inc. (the representative supplying 
the Atlas Copco pump). As such, we request approval to expend $39,499.00 for purchase 
of this new pump. A copy of the quote and product brochure are attached in Appendix A 
for your review. 
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